VACC Burnaby General Meeting Minutes

June 10, 2010    6:45-8:45pm

McGill Library, North Burnaby

Present:

Mike Peel, Dave Fairey, Moreno Zanotto (chair), Brian Simpson, Wendy Simpson, Peter Stary, Claude Tani (secretary)

1) Call to Order:  Moreno confirmed as chairperson by VACC head office

2) Review and adoption of May 13, 2010 meeting minutes:  Minutes adopted.

3) Future meeting locations:  Dave presented a list of meeting locations throughout Burnaby.  Moreno will put some meeting locations on the list serve to get information on member preferences.  Dave to further inquire about some locations that charge a rental fee to see if the fee can be waived because we are non-profit.  Brian suggested we could have dinner meetings at restaurants, such as White Spot.  Locations should have adequate bike parking or be able to bring bike inside.

4) City of Burnaby (CoB) Bicycle Advisory Committee formation and VACC Burnaby member integration:  We discussed the formation of a subcommittee that communicates with CoB’s Bicycle Advisory Committee.  The subcommittee has been deferred until Sept.  Mike Peel will continue to keep us updated with their meetings.  Anyone interested in being on the CoB’s BAC can contact Mike Peel.  In Vancouver, one member of the VACC Vancouver Committee is appointed to the City’s Bicycling Advisory Committee.  

5) CoB cycling policy, by-law, and organizational structure review and subcommittee formation: 

6) CoB Bicycle Parking by-law – update:  Burnaby only has a by-law for bicycle parking for rezoning.  The by-law requires 10% of required off-street parking.

7) CoB Bicycle Parking subcommittee formation:  Subcommittee would research Burnaby’s by-laws and perhaps compare with Vancouver’s.  The goal is to establish a bicycle parking by-law for Burnaby.

8) 30kph speed limit on Burnaby cycleways:  Vancouver has adopted a 30km speed limit on bike routes.  We should try to get Burnaby to do the same.  The provincial blanket speed limit is 50km for residential streets, which appears to be to high.  45% of people hit by a car at 50km will die, while 5% of people hit at 30km will die.  Provincial legislation needs to be changed, so municipalities can choose their own blanket speed limit.  A 30km speed limit would allow for road design changes.  Moreno will send a letter to council asking for 30km on bikeways.  We need to push Burnaby to implement more traffic calming features on bikeways.

9) Cycling Routes:  Process for discussion and fixes to cycle routes: Problems on existing cycling routes have been taking up a lot of time in our meetings, so it was suggested that they could be discussed on the list serve.  Assessment rides are useful and could be presented to council, BAC, and Traffic and Transportation Committee using a PowerPoint presentation.  Burnaby has spent a lot of money on cycling routes, but cyclists have not increased.  It was suggested that the routes are not well made.  They do not feel like bike routes, like they do in Vancouver. Many of Burnaby’s routes have no continuity or consistency.  Better planning and more public input is required.

10)   Boundary Road, protected cycle lanes:  Suggestion was to put bike route along the centre median.

11) Ironworker’s Memorial Bridge:  Extend sidewalks, work with the North Vancouver Committee.

12) CVG Great Ride:  Volunteers needed from 10 to 2pm at the Winston Overpass.  Jeremy, Moreno, Dave and Claude to volunteer.

13) Adjournment:  Next meeting on July 8, 2010.  6:45 to 8:45pm at McGill Library.
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